Shieldaig Community Council
Minutes of meeting Tuesday 2nd April 2013  at 7.30pm

Present: Richard Munday (Chairman), Gerry Beard (Secretary), Viv Rollo, Irene George, Donald Gillanders, Ann Barton, Gemma Livingstone (Treasurer), Lindsay Dacker, Cllr Audrey Sinclair, 
5 members of the public.
1. Minutes of the last meeting

Accepted as an accurate record of the meeting
2. Matters arising

None
3. Finance Report

£4000 has been paid to the RSPB, and £2490 to the printers of the Shieldaig Information booklet.
Income: 
£130 from advertising in the booklet

Balance: 
£4560

Outstanding matter: a draft of the agreement between the CC, NTS and RSPB  covering  the rights and responsibilities of the CC with respect to the Sea Eagle Project is awaited from the RSPB, including reference to the monies for the project

4. Highlands Small Communities Housing Trust

Albyn Housing are proposing 2 semi-detached homes on Plot 3 at Baile Shuas, to be let under the Rent To Buy scheme. They are not sure when funding will be available for the development of the remaining 4th plot. A brochure relating to that part of the site will be available soon, at which time it will be prospective tenants’ last chance to apply. 

It is not clear how many or how big the proposed semi-detached homes will be, or the criteria for eligibility. It is thought that they are being built for existing applicants. RM to contact Morven Taylor for clarification. 

5. Scottish Water

GB has been in contact with Scottish Water to follow up concerns re the remaining concrete asbestos pipe in the village and chlorine levels in the water supply.

a) SW have provided information to the effect that 1087m of asbestos concrete mains supply pipe remains, plus 13m of drain, and an additional 765m of pipe, purpose unspecified.

b) Chlorine added is 0.6 – 0.7ppm (previous information was that it is 0.8ppm). No information has been provided on the recommended safe dose. A leaflet has been provided which does not answer the outstanding questions.
GB to invite Joanna Peebles, Regional Community Manager to a CC meeting in the hope of getting better information and answers to the questions concerning the community.
6. Sea Eagle Project

See above re finance. The birds are still in the neighbourhood of the loch.

The RSPB are not proposing any action for 6 to 7 weeks to avoid disturbing them.

7. 2 Lochs Radio

have LEADER funding to extend their transmission to Torridon. They are keen to cover the catchment area of Gairloch High School. Equipment is to be set up on the slopes of Beinn Shieldaig. Volunteers are required to help move it into place for installation. GB to find out more details of how many people are required and when.
8. Updates:

Single site facility for Skye, Lochalshe and SW Ross (ie new hospital)

The consultation with the community regarding what is seen as needed should have been complete by the end of March, but has been extended in view of the short notice the community had. GB is liaising with Les Bates of Torridon Kinlochewe CC and NHS Highland to arrange a joint meeting to discuss the possibilities.

Scottish Salmon, Kenmore – pollution issue

GB has established that DEFRA are responsible for monitoring the use of the incinerator on the site. It was serviced on 20th February and is reported to now meet regulatory requirements. It has been agreed that GB will advise DEFRA when the incinerating recommences, and that they will then come out and inspect the operation.

Merger of the Village Association, and Shieldaig Sports Association

is in progress. A draft constitution has been circulated for comment. The two organisations are running in parallel at present.
Balgy 50th Anniversary

event will be on 7th September

Aird Track

has received planning consent, with conditions attached. Details are available on the Highland Council web site, Planning page.

The Pontoon

is installed, with just minor fixings to be completed. A formal opening, in the form of a ‘Pontoon Party’, is planned for the end of June. The Hebridean Princess has welcomed the facility, and already used it, and proposes to contact the Highland Council to see if their landing fees for the jetty can be directed instead to the pontoon management as a commercial user.

Celtic Triathlon

A notice is up in the village inviting residents in Shieldaig and the wider locality to offer additional accommodation for participants and their teams – Viv Rollo to be contacted with offers. The organisers are expected to clarify in April their needs in this respect. CC members are invited to attend a meeting with the organisers between 24th and 26th April, further details available nearer the time.
Vodaphone service

The service has been restored. It is understood that Vodaphone are happy to offer refunds to service users with a contract with them.

9. Planning

No relevant applications in the last month.

Some members of the community continue to have concerns re the planning process as it affects local applicants for planning consent, especially for residential development. GB to invite Dafydd Jones of the Highland Council Planning Department to a CC meeting for a discussion of the issues.

10. Correspondence

GB has completed and submitted the form relating to the Highland Council Community Council Evaluation Scheme.

11. AOCB

Hill fires
The CC expressed its appreciation of the work of local fire fighters tackling the several serious hill fires that occurred this past weekend. It was noted that not all estates carry helicopter fire fighting insurance, and Cllr Sinclair was asked to convey CC concern on the issue to the Highland Council and perhaps thereby to the Scottish Government, to require landowners to recognise the need for comprehensive insurance. It is also hoped that the Fire Service might take an interest in this issue.
It was also felt that there needs to be a wider public awareness campaign, probably best co-ordinated by the Fire Service, of the risk of fire in prolonged dry weather. The CC is anxious to work as a matter of urgency with the Fire Service on such an awareness campaign, insofar as they might advise us, or provide publicity materials etc.

[Post meeting note – the hill fire on Couldoran ground which was a serious potential threat to Shieldaig and its surrounding woodlands was finally extinguished on Wednesday afternoon thanks to a sterling effort by local fire crews, local volunteers and PDG helicopters. A review of the incident to learn lessons for the future will be carried out with the Fire Service.]

Roads

The cattle grid at the south entrance to the village needs renewed attention.

The road surface between Inverbain and Ardheslaig is in particularly poor repair.

Noticeboard outside the shop

RM to liase with the hotel and Sports Association re its repair by Liam Perks, if he wishes to take on the task.
Thank You Barbecue

is to be held at Kinloch on 27th April at 6pm, as a mark of appreciation for all parties involved in the preparation of the 2013 Shieldaig Informatioon booklet. Members of the CC are cordially invited.

Thanks were also proffered to Norman Cameron for his painting of village furniture.

The meeting closed at 9.15pm.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 7th May at 7.30pm 
